MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, April 2, 2019, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Chris Shaw, Commissioner Jim Brow, Commissioner Josh Daisy, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.  Jim made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 5, 2019 meeting.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.  
Since the last meeting, Tim and the Commissioners walked the proposed dog park location sites under consideration and arrived at the following conclusions:

· The area near Reid Field of Elm Street West and Bridge Streets would require a great deal of work, including fill and removal of trees.  
· Placement behind the South School may encounter resistance from residential abutters.

· Borden Colony was unanimously ruled out, largely due to the long-time posting of no dogs allowed there, as well as the fear that dogs could be left unattended at the park while their owners watch soccer games on nearby fields.
It was decided that two informational meetings to discuss the possible placement of a dog park at either site will be held for local residents.  Tim will establish the dates.
The following spring and summer field-use applications were reviewed and acted on:

1. South Shore Soccer League submitted an application for the use of the multi-purpose, Griffiths, Burke, and MLArruda soccer fields for the 2019 Friendship Games to be held on Saturday and Sunday, May 4 and 5.  Jim made a motion to approve the request with a fee of $1,680; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed. 
2. Raynham teen Ava Cibotti submitted an application to use the gazebo area for the start and finish of “Pink Plague 5K Color Fun Run” from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. on Sunday, June 30, 2019.  This fundraising event will be held in memory of Ava’s mom who died of cancer a year ago, and proceeds will go to the American Cancer Foundation.  Jim made a motion to approve this request with no fee, pending Board of Selectmen approval; Josh seconded it and a unanimous vote followed.

3. South Shore Rox requested the use of the Reid and McKenney ball fields from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. on Saturdays and Sundays, as well as from 3 to 7 p.m. on Wednesdays between April 7 and August 7, 2019.  Tim noted that due to space constraints, currently no Sundays are available but some Saturdays could work out, and Reid is available during the week.  Jim made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $550, pending no conflicts; Josh seconded it and a unanimous vote followed.
4. Bridgewater-Raynham Girls Youth Lacrosse submitted an application to use the Bettencourt Football Field for practices from 5:00 to 7:30 p.m. on Fridays between April 1 and June 28, 2019.  The Chair said that approval would be contingent upon requiring that the group provide protective netting behind the goal mounts.  Jim made a motion to approve with a fee of $225 along with the netting requirement; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

5. Raynham Raptors submitted its spring seasonal request to use the RMS softball field from 6 to 8 p.m. on Fridays from April 1 to May 31.  Jim made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $550; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

6. RYBSA submitted a request to hold the annual Monti Tournament for five full days July 25 – 29, 2019 on the Merrill baseball fields #1-7.  Jim made a motion to approve the request with no fee; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Jim asked about last month’s middle-of-the-night 911 call that brought emergency services to the office.  Tim replied that office phone records indicated that the call did not come from the office, and that both Metropolitan and Verizon have looked into the matter.  The crossed lines have since been resolved.

Chris gave a big shout-out to the grounds crew, adding that the clearing of downed limbs at the State Forest looks fantastic.

He also stated that a meeting or phone conversation with Highway Supt. Ed Buckley should take place to advocate for these workers, in light of all the additional facilities which add significantly to their work load.  Tim agreed, adding that the crew is spread very thin right now and deserves recognition.  He said that he will set up a meeting with Ed; Chris said that he will attend and Josh indicated that if possible, he would attend as well.  
In addition, Chris recognized Arcadipane Painting for all the time, labor, and materials that it donates to the town, specifically the sheds and concession stand at the Merrill complex.  Chris went on to say that Mark Arcadipane has expressed a desire to continue to do his part through donations, volunteerism, and philanthropy.

Chris noted that he had received a complaint from a citizen about the condition of the tennis courts.  Tim said that he will look into it.
Tim reported on the following:

· Plans for the daycare overflow program continue to be developed.  He met with B-R School Supt. Derick Swenson earlier today and he also plans to attend the April 24 school committee meeting. 

· As of March 8th, all state licensing paperwork for the daycare expansion application has been submitted.
· Spring program registration is currently underway.
· Planning for the summer playground program continues.  Registration will begin on May 1st, with the 2019 eight-week playground program slated to start on June 24.
· Paperwork has been signed for Eagle Scout candidate Thomas McDermott, with his proposed Eagle Scout project for the construction of a second bocce court near the Senior Center slated to take place in late May or early June.  Plans also call for the installation of new benches and fixing up the grills located there.  Tim also noted that several additional Eagle Scout candidates will be looking for local projects next year.
· All current childcare families have been notified of the April 19 deadline by which to indicate whether or not they will still require childcare for the 2019-2020 school year.  Presently, more than 90 families are on our wait list.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:36 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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